Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the Housing Strategy Statement, 2004/06, and authorised me to approve amendments thereto in respect of grammar, etc.

The reasons are that the Strategy Statement, 2004/06, articulates the processes that Housing Services have put in place to enable the Council attain a “fit for purpose” status. A fit for purpose Housing Strategy will have a positive effect upon the Council’s Comprehensive Performance Assessment.

Options considered and rejected: The Housing Strategy submissions are statutory functions of all local authorities. In striving for a ‘fit for purpose’ assessment, we have demonstrated that our Housing Strategy function reflects the approach of the Council and its partners in managing the housing market, meeting housing need and contributing to the wider community objectives. 

Assessment of Risk: High - A “fit for purpose” assessment of the Housing Strategy will satisfy the Government Office for the North West, the Community Housing Task Force and other key stakeholders that the Council, and its partners, are managing the change in Salford’s housing markets within corporate and community objectives. It will also satisfy the Audit Commission requirements to tackle housing issues identified in their 2003 CPA report. Failure to develop a “fit for purpose” strategy may undermine the Council’s ability to attract valuable resources to ensure that change is achieved.

The source of funding: Resource requirements are indicated, where known, throughout the Housing Strategy Statement, 2004 - 2006.

Legal advice obtained: Not applicable.

Financial advice obtained from Nigel Dickens, Principal Group Accountant.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:-

Our Strategy for Housing in Salford 2004 – 2006

Contact Officer: Kevin Scarlett Assistant Director Hosing Strategy and Renewal  


Tel No 0161 922 8702 

	This document records a key decision, but the matter was not included in the Council's Forward Plan and it has been dealt with under the emergency procedure.

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.


This decision was published on 5th October, 2004.
This decision will come in force on 13th October, 2004 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

